Serial: 3022 14 May 54

Professor A. G. Kill Director, Lincoln Laboratory Massachusetts Institute of Technology 77 Massachusetts Avenus Cambridge, Massachusetts

Dear Professor Hill:

General Canine has asked me to write to you in regard to his invitation to become a member of the Electronics Panel of the Mational Security Agency Scientific Advisory Board.

Your letter of 17 February 1954 was presented to the Scientific Advisory Board at its recently conducted Spring meeting.

On behalf of General Canine and the Board, I wish to thank you for your kind consideration of the invitation, even though you feel your current interests in the overall continental defense problems rather than in the more detailed electronic aspects preclude your accepting the invitation at this time.

Sincerely,

WILLIAM F. FRIEDMAN
Assocutive Secretary
NEA Scientific Advisory Board

cc: AG c/s Mr. Friedman (S/ASST) M/R: Acknowledging Prof. Hill's letter of 17 Feb 54 in his inability to accept membership on NSASAB, Electronics Panel.

Lt. I. T. McDonald/60493/11May54/can